LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION
Association Meeting Sunday 30th October 2016, onsite.


Attendees 
Jacky Stennett (JS) Chair, Dave Stennett (DS) Treasurer, Dave Wignall, Sarah Mather, Gail Blackburn, Derrick Walls, Albert Mottershead, Michelle Swarbrick, Jon Baugh, Janet Smith,  Sharon Perkins & Phyllis Duffy 
JS opened the meeting at 13:30hrs and welcomed all.

Apologies 

Liz & Alan Westhead, Peter Eccles, John & Isabel Horn, Dianne Tew & Chris Thompson, Margaret & Geoff Brayshaw, 

Minutes of previous meeting 
25/09/2016 the minutes were accepted by the meeting.

JS started the meeting with the sad announcement of the death of Stuart Gibson from plot 26.

Stuart had been an allotment holder, as was his father, for over 30 years. He was a trustee of the LPAA and had, until recently, been a member of the committee and had done a great deal for this allotment site.
His funeral is to be on Thursday 3rd November at 11:00 at St Kentigern’s followed by a burial at Carleton Cemetery.

After a discussion, a donation of £100 to Trinity Hospice was agreed (in place of flowers). It was also agreed that next year, to hold a fundraising event (similar to the Macmillan event just held) for Trinity Hospice.
It was also suggested that a bench or picnic table be purchased and dedicated to his memory be located in the wildlife area.
Matters arising from previous meeting

Toilet – DS had left messages for WooWoo without reply. DS will try again and also email.
The water course (dyke) and large Willow tree. - A chap from the Council had unexpectedly called on JS & DS a couple of weeks ago and DS escorted him to view the site. He inspected the water course & tree and took plenty of photographs.

He made a comment that, according to United Utilities, the water course was in a pipe! DS pointed out the obvious that it was not. JS agreed to make contact with Diane Farley (Council contact) to urge progress.
Site security – As a result of the break-in last month and the discussion at our previous meeting, the committee were asked to obtain quotes for security system/cameras to be installed on-site.
Sarah had contacted three companies and they had attended and been shown the site by committee members.

Sarah reported back that…

The first visit was by a Bispham company. They suggested two cameras on JS/DS flag pole cabled back to the container - one facing towards the gates, and the other towards the other end of the site. “It would be very expensive to cover all plots.”
Cost of installation – approximately £1000+

The second quote was from ADT. A similar set up to above but with an additional camera located near the equipment shed. The cables would go back to the tea-room.

We would have to provide the pole for the additional camera and dig the trenches for the cables. They provided two quotes depending on the type of camera’s selected of £2548.50 & £2340 and did not include any support package.
The third quote was from a Poulton firm. (DW had worked with the man who visited the site)
He appeared to be honest in his opinion that, for the losses/damage previously incurred, and the resolution of cameras today, the installation of a system here was not worth it. But if a system was required, then 8-10 cameras down the western edge of the site, cabled to the container would cost £3500. 
He made another suggestion of a series of infra-red beams criss-crossing the site road but, this would not be viable due to on-site wildlife, having to log in/out and who would respond to alarms?
A further suggestion was for the site to get a Rottweiler!

He also stated that dummy cameras and signs would not deter the determined or blind (drunk) intruders.
It was suggested by a plot-holder that behind midden 3 was a likely entry/exit route and a higher fence and/or a coat of anti-vandal paint be applied. 
Bamboo or razer/barbed wire were not an option but, ‘spiky’ shrubs or trees were an option but were very slow growing. 
After further discussion, the meeting considered cost, quality of pictures and losses from the site did not warrant such expenditure and leave any decision to a future meeting. 

Weed/cultivation notices – It had been raised at the previous meeting that a plot-holder had been issued two weed notices within a 6-month period.

After checking, JS confirmed that three notices had been issued this year, to three different plot-holders. A number of ‘warning’ emails had been sent advising some tenants on the state of their plots. Perhaps that may be where some confusion had arisen. 

Chairperson’s report

Macmillan fundraising event – This was an excellent and successful event and raised £337.20.
This has been sent to Macmillan and Gail distributed thank-you cards.

Bonfire night – Our bonfire on 5th November – numbers attending needed.

There will be BBQ and veg curry (from plot 38a) available. A marquee (roof only) will be put up complete with lights.

How much do we spend this year on fireworks? Last year we used the compensation money from United Utilities. Following a discussion on the cost of fireworks it was decided to spend £100. DS & JS will visit the firework store in Bamber Bridge.
Voting – At our previous meeting there was a discussion on when voting, should it be 1 or 2 votes per plot? In the absence of a reply sent to Neil Mackie, JS had consulted the Associations constitution…
3. MEMBERSHIP

A.  Membership of the association shall be open to anybody who is leasing a full or split plot on the Layton Site & has paid any annual subscription as determined by the Committee.

7.  GENERAL MEETINGS.

A.  Each member of the Association will have one vote, but in the case of equality of votes the Chairperson shall have a second or casting vote.

As an Association, we ask for one membership fee per plot, therefore each plot has one vote.
Site Report

Steve’s pumpkin has now been transported down to the Sandcastle Water Park and been decorated to raise funds for Aspired Futures, through a ‘Guess the weight’ competition. Thanks have been received on Steve’s behalf from Aspired Futures.
(sec. note:- Visit our website to see pictures of the pumpkin onsite) www.laytonallotment.org.uk
Plot 26 – Stuart had apologised for not trimming back the trees/bushes on his plot earlier in the year due to his health problems. As now is the time of year to cut back hedges and trees (no birds nesting) DS stated that this work would commence this next week. The hedge was now over 10 feet deep and it was restricting the Beech trees growth, planted a couple of years ago. It was also a collecting point for rubbish blown in. There was also the need to get this completed this week so the cuttings could be put on the bonfire next weekend.
A decision on letting Stuart’s plot will be made once his keys have been returned.

Secretary’s Report
No secretary in place to report.
Treasurer’s Report

DS distributed his monthly report. 

£7714.66 in the bank, £117.79 cash in hand. 
Money raised from the Macmillan event shown as donations, in and out.

Very little spend this month. Fuel costs for machinery £22.50, £8.33 for tea and coffee for Macmillan event.
AOB

Our next event is our Bonfire night – Saturday 5 November 2016 – A bonfire and fireworks event will be held with BBQ and plot 38a curry. Vegetable donations for the curry would be welcomed. 

Numbers will be needed so please let us know if you will be attending and how many in your party.

It was also hoped to hold a Christmas event later in the year.
The LPAA AGM will be held on Sunday 27 November 2016 at 1:30pm. Numbers attending were needed in advance to ensure sufficient catering (hot-pot) was available
The AGM nomination forms have been sent out. These will require signatures and paper copies will only be accepted. These will need to be returned at least two weeks prior to the AGM - 13th November 2016.
A discussion took place on the need to run the Association to the satisfaction of our landlords – Blackpool Council and the need to have a full committee in place. A brief explanation of the roles of the committee members was given by JS and all members were urged to contribute to the running of the site and encouraged to consider being part of the LPAA committee.

Gail informed the meeting that she had put the sites’ name down for running another Macmillan event next year. 

Photographs were sent to Macmillan to show that we had held the event and a card of thanks had been received, indicating the amount we raised (£337.20). Gail expressed thanks to all for their involvement and attendance.
Date of next meeting AGM - Sunday 27 November 2016 at 1:30 pm
JS closed the meeting at 14:35hrs
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